
ADVERTISEMENT 

REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS FOR ENVIRONMENTAL 

MONITORING SERVICES AT THE SOLID WASTE LANDFILL 

CITY OF GRAND ISLAND, NEBRASKA 

 
Sealed proposals will be received by the City Clerk’s Office, 100 E. First Street, Grand 

Island, NE 68802 until 2:30 P.M. (local time) on Tuesday, March 20, 2012 for 

Environmental Monitoring Services at the Solid Waste Landfill, City of Grand 

Island, NE.  Proposals received after the specified time will be returned unopened to 

sender.  Proposals must be based on the City’s Request for Proposals.  Contact Jeff 

Wattier with the Solid Waste Division of the Public Works Department at (308) 385-

5433, extension 4 for further information. 

 

Proposed services shall include, but are not limited to: 

• Collecting groundwater samples 

• Packaging, shipping, and handling water samples 

• Laboratory analysis of water samples 

• Statistical analysis of analytical results 

• Documentation, Quality Control/Quality Assurance and reporting 
 

The award winning offer will be required to comply with the City’s insurance 

requirements. 

 

Proposals will be evaluated based upon costs, responsiveness and completeness of 

proposal, experience and qualifications of firm, team qualifications, experience with the 

City, and proposed agreement.  Proposals shall remain firm for a period of ninety (90) 

days after the proposal due date.  The City of Grand Island reserves the right to refuse 

any or all proposals, to waive technicalities, and to accept whichever proposal that may 

be in the best interest of the City, at its sole discretion. 

 

 


